THE SCHOOL BOARD OF ST. LUCIE COUNTY

Special Meeting – September 12, 2006
MINUTES
The School Board of St. Lucie County held a special meeting in the School Board Room on September 12, 2006 at approximately 

5:30 p.m.


PRESENT:

MRS. KATHRYN HENSLEY, Chairman







Member Residing in District No. 4






MS.  CAROL A. HILSON







Member Residing in District No. 2






DR.  JUDI MILLER







Member Residing in District No. 1


ALSO PRESENT:

MR. MICHAEL J. LANNON, Superintendent






MR. DANIEL B. HARRELL, Attorney

HEARING DISPOSITION – EXPULSION
Chairman Hensley called the meeting to order.  Superintendent Lannon informed the Board that eleven students had withdrawn in lieu of expulsion as follows:
Student HF (DOB/03-29-91), Grade 9, Fort Pierce Westwood High School

Student AF (DOB/11-30-88), Grade 10, Fort Pierce Westwood High School

Student BG (DOB/12-28-88), Grade 9, Port St. Lucie High School

Student KH (DOB/08-05-89), Grade 10, Port St. Lucie High School

Student DL (DOB/09-23-88), Grade 10, Delaware Avenue School

Student RM (DOB/12-27-89), Grade 10, Fort Pierce Central High School

Student AM (DOB/10-18-92), Grade 6, Forest Grove Middle School

Student DM (DOB/09-14-88), Grade 11, Lincoln Park Academy

Student JO (DOB/08-01-90), Grade 10, Fort Pierce Westwood High School

Student BQ (DOB/09-04-91), Grade 8, Northport Middle School

Student TS (DOB/03-22-90), Grade 9, Fort Pierce Central High School

RECOMMENDED ORDER #1 (OF 1)
Order #1 pertained to a seventeen year old student (03-10-89) from Delaware Avenue School who was charged with a violation of the Code of Student Conduct, Rule C4 – Assault of Employee or Other Adult.   The principal recommended that the student be expelled for the remainder of the 2005-06 school year and the entire 2006-07 school year.  The student was given a due process hearing before a hearing officer on August 16, 2006 and was not represented.  A written summary of this hearing was provided for the Board and the student’s parents.  The recommendation for expulsion was reviewed by the Placement Review Committee on which the Exceptional Student Education Department was represented.  The Committee recommended that expulsion proceedings continue.  

Neither the student nor a representative appeared for the hearing before the Board which was scheduled to begin at 5:30 p.m.  


Action:
The superintendent recommended that the Board expel the student from the




regular program of instruction for the remainder of the 2005-06 school




year and the entire 2006-07 school year (Miller/Hilson/Carried 3-0).  

Following disposition of the one (1) scheduled hearing, Chairman Hensley adjourned the special September 12, 2006 meeting at approximately 5:45 p.m.

